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Dear Callum,

Thank you for your email of 7 October 2015 in which you refined your earlier request
 and sought information about Carousel, the Courthouse and cricket.

Your request has been considered under the provisions of the Local Government Official
 Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA) and the following response is provided.

I have repeated your questions and used your numbering to give context to our
 response.

Question 1

Any submissions or reports prepared by the DCC in the past calendar year relating to
 the renewal of the liquor licence for Carousel Bar, for which a hearing was held on 1
 April 2015.

DCC Response

The agenda for the opposed on-license renewal of Carousel Bar is available from the
 following link. https://filetransfer.dcc.govt.nz/message/07AfvcEdNLlbtkuYXcvGZZ

Question 2

Any submissions, reports, or correspondence by the DCC with/to New Zealand Cricket or
 the International Cricket Council in the past two calendar years in relation to the
 potential hosting of international cricket games at the University Oval.

DCC Response

Please find attached correspondence which falls within the ambit of your request.   We
 have also attached a report prepared by the DCC which fall outside your request, but
 which we thought would be of interest.

Question 3

Any reports or formal statements of the DCC's position regarding the future of the
 historic Dunedin Courthouse on Stuart Street.

DCC Response

Please find attached copies of six letters (formal statements) to various ministers of the
 crown relating to the Dunedin Courthouse.   The DCC has also established a website
 advocating signing a petition to support saving the Dunedin Courthouse. Save Our
 Courthouse.   While this website does not fall strictly within your request, we have
 included the information as it may be of interest.

mailto:Kristy.Rusher@dcc.govt.nz
https://filetransfer.dcc.govt.nz/message/07AfvcEdNLlbtkuYXcvGZZ
http://saveourcourthouse.nz/
http://saveourcourthouse.nz/
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New Zealand Cricket Inc. 
Support Services Office 


Level 3, 8 Nugent Street, Grafton, Auckland 1023 
PO Box 8353, Symonds Street, Auckland 1150 


New Zealand 
Telephone +64 9 972 0605 
Facsimile +64 9 972 0606 


www.blackcaps.co.nz 


 


2 December 2014 
 
 
 
Dunedin City Council 
PO Box 5045 
Dunedin 
 
 
 
Dear Sirs 
 
Re: University Oval 
 
I am writing to endorse the discussions had with your Mayor on 20th November regarding future 
international cricket at the University Oval. 
  
New Zealand Cricket chairman Stuart Heal and myself spoke of the inbound tours to New Zealand 
over the next eight years and the probable move for some Test matches to be played as day/night 
fixtures - to provide more convenient viewing times for the huge Asian television market. 
  
NZC is keen for Dunedin to enjoy its share of marquee matches in these eight years, and would be 
delighted if the University Oval could: 
 


1. meet the needs of our broadcasting partners; and 
2. increase its capacity to accommodate matches against all visiting nations – including the 


“big three” of England, India and Australia. 
  
We recognise the University Oval precinct has its own boutique character and shouldn’t become 
dominated by banks of impersonal seating. However, a capacity no less than of 6000 would be 
necessary to meet the needs of top class Test cricket and most One Day Internationals and T20s. 
  
Lights are essential to meeting the Asian broadcasting windows and also offer the added bonus of 
attracting the domestic T20 cricket product that is, this summer, receiving saturation cover on SKY 
Television. 
  
We very much appreciated the positive hearing we received and have been further heartened by 
the urgency with which the matter is being researched. 
  
Otago has a high profile in cricket at the moment and contributes significantly to the performance of 
our national teams. We would welcome the opportunity to further enhance its profile with top quality 
internationals over the coming eight years. 
  
To have players such as Brendon McCullum, James Neesham and Mark Craig appearing at the 
University Oval would surely be an attraction for the people of the south and a great opportunity to 
share with the world, the beauty of Dunedin and the Otago province. 
  
We understand Otago Cricket has ideas on how developments could be funded and we are happy 
to work with them if the City sees fit to proceed, or at least further investigate their proposal. 
 


…/2 
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Please feel free to contact the writer for any further clarification or information. 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 


 
 
David White 
Chief Executive Officer 
New Zealand Cricket Inc. 
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 Report 
  


TO: Council 


FROM: Project and Asset Management Team Leader 


MEETING DATE: 21- 23, 26 January 2015 


  


SUBJECT: OTAGO CRICKET ASSOCIATION - LIGHTING PROPOSAL 


FOR THE UNIVERSITY OF OTAGO OVAL  


 


 


SUMMARY 


In their submission to the 2014 Annual Plan, the Otago Cricket Association (OCA) expressed 
the desire for the installation of lights and an extended embankment at the University of 


Otago Oval. The OCA would like to implement this project within the next 12 months to help 
secure some of the inbound tours being allocated by New Zealand Cricket (NZC) in the next 


eight years.   
 
In order to achieve this, OCA proposes to borrow $2million from a bank for the cost of the 


lights, with the remaining project costs of (approximately) $500,000 to be fundraised.  The 
OCA proposal is for them to service only the interest on the loan and over a three year 


period (2016/17-2018/19) for the Dunedin City Council (DCC) to buy back the lights for 
$2million, with OCA using the proceeds from the sale of the lights to repay their loan.  


Between the period of the lights being installed and 2018, OCA would seek a ‘rent holiday’ 
on the University of Otago Oval usage fees.   
 


 


 


IMPLICATIONS FOR:  


 


(i) Policy: No 
 


(ii) Approved Annual Budget: Yes – lighting improvements are not currently 
budgeted for.  Budget would need to be 


allocated for purchase and future 
maintenance.  
 


(iii) LTP/Funding Policy: Yes – if financial support is provided over 


consecutive years.  


 
(iv) Activity Management Plans: 
 


Yes – The OCA proposes that the assets be 
purchased by Council over three years.  
    


(v) Community Boards: No  
 


(vi) Sustainability: No  
 


 


 


RECOMMENDATIONS 


That the Council decides if financial support of the OCA lighting proposal is warranted and, 


if so, determine what level of funding should be included within the Long Term Plan.  
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INTRODUCTION 


In their submission to the 2014 Annual Plan (Attachment One), the Otago Cricket Association 


(OCA) expressed the desire for the installation of lights and an extended embankment at 
University Oval. The OCA now seeks financial support from Dunedin City Council (DCC) to 
achieve its aspiration for the University Oval.   


 
 


BACKGROUND 


Over the last ten years the DCC and OCA have developed University Oval into an international 
cricket venue.  In order for University Oval to preserve its standing as an international cricket 


venue, OCA believe that the installation of permanent lights would assist with securing ‘….a 


very favourable share of the inbound tours’.  New Zealand Cricket (NZC) has a draft schedule 
of inbound tours that will see India, England and Australia tour New Zealand three times each 
between 2015/16 and 2022/23. The OCA claims that these three nations generate the largest 
overseas TV viewing audiences, draw the biggest local crowds and bring with them large and 


affluent tour groups. For this reason, OCA wishes to increase standards at the University Oval 
with the provision of lighting and spectator facility improvements in order to help secure the 
hosting of some of the games. New Zealand Cricket allocates specific venues between nine 
and fifteen months ahead of a scheduled tour. 


  


Like professional rugby, the financial delivery of international cricket is increasingly becoming 
dependent on broadcasting rights.  New Zealand Cricket considers evening and night cricket 
to be the best way of maximising broadcasting revenue. A large number of cricket followers 
come from the subcontinent and day/night games are considered to represent a better fit for 


this television audience. Auckland, Hamilton, Napier and Wellington have venues with 
permanent lights suitable for cricket, with only Hamilton being a cricket specific venue. In 
contrast, the South Island does not, at present, have any venues with permanent lights 
installed for cricket, however, Hagley Oval in Christchurch has been given consent for the 


installation of four retractable lighting towers.  Nelson may consider lights at the Saxon Oval 


in the future. 
 
In relation to domestic cricket, NZC reached an agreement with SKY television in 2012 to 
provide Friday 20/20 (T20s) night games during the prime time of 7.00 pm - 10.00 pm 


(approx).  During the 2013/14 season, both the Dunedin and Christchurch venues had to 


utilise portable lights for these games. New Zealand Cricket, in a letter supporting the OCA 
Annual Plan submission, state ‘…it is also likely that sports lighting will become a prerequisite 
for all teams in the domestic future in the not too distant future’.   


 


In addition to lighting at The University of Otago Oval, the Annual Plan submission from OCA 
referenced the desire to increase spectator capacity of the ground, which is currently at 3,500 
without temporary seating (5,600 with temporary seating).  In order to do this, OCA is 


seeking to create an embankment capable of holding 5,500 spectators, with the option of 
temporary seating then lifting capacity to 8,000. This is considered as ‘Stage 2’ of their overall 


development plan concept.  
 
New Zealand Cricket have advised, in their letter of 2 December 2014 (Attachment Two), that 


“….a capacity of no less than 6000 would be necessary to meet the needs of top class Test 
cricket and most One Day Internationals and T20s.”. The OCA are still developing their stage 


two proposal and further discussions between staff, OCA and the University of Otago will be 
required before staff report back to Council.              


 
 


DISCUSSION 


Otago Cricket Association’s Proposal  


The lighting proposal from OCA seeks to gain financial support from the DCC for the 
installation of permanent lights at the University of Otago Oval at the projected cost of 


approximately $2.5million. The OCA wants to have the permanent lights installed by 


November/December 2015 in order to be able to bid for a favourable share of the inbound 
tours for the next eight years as allocated by NZC.  It is estimated that it will take seven to 
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eight months between the detailed design/consent stage to commissioning of the installed 


lights.  This will require confirmation of Council’s decision in April 2015. 
 


Under the OCA proposal, they would borrow $2million from a bank for the cost of the lights, 
with the remaining project costs of (approximately) $500,000 to be fundraised. In order to 


borrow the money, OCA would arrange its own guarantor.  The OCA propose that they would 
service only the interest on the loan and over a three year period (2016/17-2018/19) the DCC 
would buy back the lights for $2million, with OCA using the proceeds from the sale of the 


lights to repay their loan. Between the period of the lights being installed and 2018, OCA are 
asking for a ‘rent holiday’ on the University of Otago Oval usage fees. This would assist them 


with servicing the interest on the loan. In addition, OCA would seek that NZC guarantee 
OCA/DCC adequate international cricket over a seven year period and that OCA get the 


ground rental from NZC. Following the purchase of the lights, the DCC would charge full 
ground rental to OCA. This rental could be increased from the current fee of $10,000 per 
game for test matches to $40,000 (both fees GST inclusive).    


 


Issues and implications for DCC  


Operational and renewal costs  


Purchase of the lights would mean the DCC takes ownership of the assets and assumes 


responsibility for the ongoing operational costs. It is estimated it will cost $36,000 per year 
for maintenance, electricity and replacement of lamps.  In relation to renewals, only lamp 
replacement is required over the short term.  Provided that preventative maintenance is fully 


implemented, no significant renewals will be required until after 20 years (light fittings at a 
supply cost of $320,000 at today’s prices). It is estimated that both the switchboards and 


lighting towers would last up to 50 years ($660,000 supply cost at today’s prices).          


Allocation of games 


While OCA would seek that NZC guarantee OCA/DCC adequate international cricket over a 


seven year period, there will still be competition from other venues with lights for hosting 


touring teams.  The advantage the University of Otago Oval would have is it could be the only 
South Island venue with lights (if installed in the next 12 months). However, consent has 
already been granted for the installation of lights at Hagley Oval in Christchurch, but the cost 


of funding is delaying the installation at that ground.  


Otago Cricket Association’s ability to service debt 


To be able to service their proposed loan, OCA are requesting that DCC provide a rental 
holiday on ground fees until their loan is repaid after three years.  Currently OCA pays DCC 


$8,700 + GST per year as a base fee, plus additional fees on a game-by-game basis as they 
occur.  DCC currently only budgets for the base rental fee. 
 


The rental holiday would also include additional ground rentals that would be payable by OCA 
for additional games played under lights.  This is estimated at $65,217 + GST per year based 


on one international test match and a One Day International (ODI).  There will also be 
additional (unknown) costs associated with the running of the new lights, along with 


operational costs for ground preparation and facility maintenance, which is approximately 
$45,000 + GST. 


Ground usage fees 


The OCA has advised that it is reasonable for DCC to have a ground usage fee of $40,000 a 
test match and $35,000 for an ODI (both fees GST inclusive).  However, this would only be 


realistic for a capacity of 5,000 plus and subject to NZC paying a higher ground charge.   
 


Irrespective of the proposed lighting development, fees and charges for the use of the 
University of Otago Oval needs to be reviewed for all codes.  In addition, the current fees and 
charges for OCA should be reviewed along with their Service Level Agreement. 


Otago Cricket Association’s fundraising plan  


In their 2014 Annual Plan submission, OCA noted that ‘…..Cricket must drive the funding of 
the project…….and cannot expect significant monetary assistance from Council’. However, 
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they have raised no funding to date for this project.  Furthermore, the proposed timeframe of 


completing the project within 12 months means only five to six months of fundraising from 
Community funders given that many do not provide retrospective grants once projects are 


initiated.  This means a high reliance on donations from the local cricket fraternity.   


Proposed project timeframe  


New Zealand Cricket allocates specific venues between nine and 15 months ahead of a 
scheduled tour. The OCA seeks to have the permanent lights installed by 
November/December 2015, in order to secure a favourable share of the inbound doors for the 


next eight years. The project timeline is highly ambitious given fundraising is also required.  
 


 


OPTIONS 


Council needs to decide if it wishes to financially contribute to the proposal both in terms of 
capital expenditure and/or operational expenditure.   


 


Capital  


The OCA is asking that Council purchase the lights for $2million over three years, in order to 
achieve the proposed 12 month timeline.  However, Council may decide not to contribute 
financially or alternatively contribute over a longer project term, for example, in five to 


10 years subject to a prescribed fundraising target for OCA to achieve. 
 


Operational     


The OCA is asking Council to become the owner of the lights which is consistent with the 


ownership status of other assets at the University of Otago Oval.  Council needs to decide if 
DCC should own the assets and be responsible for the associated cost.         
 


Long Term Plan  


If DCC is to support the capital project and/or ongoing operational costs, Council needs to 
decide what is to be included in the Long Term Plan. 
 
Funding Capital Expenditure 


• The $2million capital purchase over three years (2016/17-2018/19) would need to be 


loan-funded, with the debt servicing costs increasing rates by up $193,200 per year over 
the life of the loans, assuming twenty year loans (0.154 percent rates increase).  


 


Funding Operational Expenditure 


• For the three years from 2015/16 to 2017/18, additional operating expenditure and 


reduced ground rental income will require rates revenue to increase by $44,700 per year. 


• From 2018/19, additional revenue could be greater than the operational costs associated 


with the lights (but not the ground), however this is subject to the number of allocated 
games and the ability of OC (via NZC) to pay an increased ground usage fee.  This is, in 


part, contingent upon increasing the capacity of the ground.   
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CONCLUSION 


The OCA has presented a proposal that seeks to install lights at the University of Otago Oval 


to maximise the future allocation of international games to the venue. The OCA aims to 
implement this project within 12 months and seeks significant financial support from the DCC. 
Council needs to first decide if it sees merit in this lighting project and then determine if 


financial support is warranted.   
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18 August 2015 


 


 


 


Hon Maggie Barry 


Minister for Arts, Culture and Heritage 


PO Box 33-017 


Takapuna 0740 


 


Maggie.Barry@parliament.govt.nz 


 


 


 


Dear Minister 


 


Dunedin Courthouse 


 


I am writing to you as the Minister of Culture and Heritage to voice our interest in opening a 


dialogue on the matter of the earthquake strengthening of the Category I Historic Dunedin 


Courthouse. 


 


As you may be aware, there is a strong and growing community interest in the future of this 


building.  There are a number of concerns related to the current approach to seismic upgrade 


and continued use of the building as a courthouse, in addition to the lack of engagement with 


the Council on these matters.  Reflecting this interest, the Council recently passed the 


following resolutions: 


 


"That the Finance Committee: 


 
a) recommend that Council make urgent representations to relevant 


Ministers in respect of the Dunedin Courthouse, a Category 1 listed 
building, seeking an unequivocal commitment to undertake the 


work necessary to ensure its ongoing use for District Court, High 
Court and associated functions; 


 
b) recommend that Council co-ordinate a taskforce of interested 


parties to progress the issue." 


 


The city believes that the Dunedin Courthouse is one of the most important heritage buildings 


in the city.  Its significance extends beyond its architectural quality, reflecting a long and 


distinguished legal and social history.  The building is located amongst a precinct of 


significant heritage buildings, including the Railway Station and Prison and former Police 


Station.  Significant efforts have been undertaken in the past to secure the future for these 


buildings and this precinct.  Dunedin is now currently experiencing a renaissance in interest  


  







and investment in its heritage buildings, with a large growing number of restoration and 


earthquake strengthening projects revitalising heritage buildings throughout the city.  We 


believe it is essential that the Government shows leadership on the earthquake strengthening 


of heritage buildings under its stewardship like the Dunedin Courthouse, and that it retains a 


continued and on-going presence in this important precinct. 


 


I would like to invite you to discuss matters related to the protection and on-going use of this 


important heritage building at your next convenience in or when I may be in Wellington.  For 


further information on matters raised in this letter or to arrange a time to discuss these 


matters, please contact my staff member responsible for this issue, Glen Hazelton, on (03) 


474 3375. 


 


 


 


Yours sincerely 


 
 


Dave Cull 


Mayor of Dunedin  


 


 


 








 


 


 


18 August 2015 


 


 


 


Hon Bill English 


Minister of Finance 


Parliament Office 


Private Bag 18888  


Parliament Buildings 


Wellington 6160 


 


b.english@ministers.govt.nz 


 


 


 


Dear Minister 


 


Dunedin Courthouse 


 


I am writing to you as the Minister of Finance to voice our interest in opening a dialogue on 


the matter of the earthquake strengthening of the Category I Historic Dunedin Courthouse. 


 


As you may be aware, there is a strong and growing community interest in the future of this 


building.  There are a number of concerns related to the current approach to seismic upgrade 


and continued use of the building as a courthouse, in addition to the lack of engagement with 


the Council on these matters.  Reflecting this interest, the Council recently passed the 


following resolutions: 


 


"That the Finance Committee: 


 


a) recommend that Council make urgent representations to relevant 
Ministers in respect of the Dunedin Courthouse, a Category 1 listed 
building, seeking an unequivocal commitment to undertake the 
work necessary to ensure its ongoing use for District Court, High 


Court and associated functions; 


 
b) recommend that Council co-ordinate a taskforce of interested 


parties to progress the issue." 
 


The city believes that the Dunedin Courthouse is one of the most important heritage buildings 


in the city.  Its significance extends beyond its architectural quality, reflecting a long and 


distinguished legal and social history.  The building is located amongst a precinct of 


significant heritage buildings, including the Railway Station and Prison and former Police  


  







Station.  Significant efforts have been undertaken in the past to secure the future for these 


buildings and this precinct.  Dunedin is now currently experiencing a renaissance in interest 


and investment in its heritage buildings, with a large growing number of restoration and 


earthquake strengthening projects revitalising heritage buildings throughout the city.  We 


believe it is essential that the Government shows leadership on the earthquake strengthening 


of heritage buildings under its stewardship like the Dunedin Courthouse, and that it retains a 


continued and on-going presence in this important precinct.   


 


In addition to the building's heritage significance, the city has concerns related to the 


establishment and on-going costs of the temporary courthouse.  While there appears to be 


great scrutiny over the potential costs of the upgrade of the historic Courthouse that are 


holding up its repair and upgrade, the similar costs associated with the temporary Courthouse 


do not seem to have the same level of attention.  We would prefer to see investment directed 


to the upgrade of the historic Courthouse at the soonest opportunity, to avoid continued 


investment and on-going lease costs associated with temporary accommodation elsewhere.  


 


I would like to invite you to discuss matters related to the protection and on-going use of this 


important heritage building at your next convenience in or when I may be in Wellington.  For 


further information on matters raised in this letter or to arrange a time to discuss these 


matters, please contact my staff member responsible for this issue, Glen Hazelton, on (03) 


474 3375. 


 


 


Yours sincerely 


 
 


Dave Cull 


Mayor of Dunedin  


 


 


 








 


 


 


18 August 2015 


 


 


 


Hon Amy Adams 


Minister of Justice 


Minister for Courts 


Parliament Buildings 


Private Bag 18041 
Wellington 6160 
 


a.adams@ministers.govt.nz 


 


 


 


Dear Minister 


 


Dunedin Courthouse 


 


I am writing to you as the Minister of Justice and Minister for Courts to voice our interest in 


opening a dialogue on the matter of the earthquake strengthening of the Category I Historic 


Dunedin Courthouse. 


 


As you may be aware, there is a strong and growing community interest in the future of this 


building.  There are a number of concerns related to the current approach to seismic upgrade 


and continued use of the building as a courthouse, in addition to the lack of engagement with 


the Council on these matters.  Reflecting this interest, the Council recently passed the 


following resolutions: 


 


"That the Finance Committee: 
 


a) recommend that Council make urgent representations to relevant 
Ministers in respect of the Dunedin Courthouse, a Category 1 listed 


building, seeking an unequivocal commitment to undertake the 
work necessary to ensure its ongoing use for District Court, High 
Court and associated functions; 


 
b) recommend that Council co-ordinate a taskforce of interested 


parties to progress the issue." 
 


The city believes that the Dunedin Courthouse is one of the most important heritage buildings 


in the city.  Its significance extends beyond its architectural quality, reflecting a long and 


distinguished legal and social history.  The building is located amongst a precinct of 


significant heritage buildings, including the Railway Station and Prison and former Police  


  







Station.  Significant efforts have been undertaken in the past to secure the future for these 


buildings and this precinct.  Dunedin is now currently experiencing a renaissance in interest 


and investment in its heritage buildings, with a large growing number of restoration and 


earthquake strengthening projects revitalising heritage buildings throughout the city.  We 


believe it is essential that the Government shows leadership on the earthquake strengthening 


of heritage buildings under its stewardship like the Dunedin Courthouse, and that it retains a 


continued and on-going presence in this important precinct.   


 


There are growing concerns over the protracted timeframes, process, and costs of the 


seismic upgrade of the historic Dunedin Courthouse.  The paucity of information, conflicting 


reports, and lack of direct engagement is fuelling speculation about the future of the building 


and undermining confidence in the decision making processes of the department of 


Courts.  We are keen engage with yourself and your Department to work through the issues, 


provide any technical assistance we can, and enable a return to the historic Courthouse at 


the soonest opportunity.  


 


In addition to the building's heritage significance, the city believes that the purpose-built 


historic Dunedin Courthouse provides the most efficient and convenient location for court 


services in the city.  It has been reported that the legal profession have concerns about 


operational aspects at the temporary courthouse that potentially affect the quality of the 


services provided in Dunedin.  These issues further reinforce our desire to see a prompt 


return to the historic Dunedin Courthouse. 


 


I would like to invite you to discuss matters related to the protection and on-going use of this 


important heritage building at your next convenience in or when I may be in Wellington.  For 


further information on matters raised in this letter or to arrange a time to discuss these 


matters, please contact my staff member responsible for this issue, Glen Hazelton, on (03) 


474 3375. 


 


 


 


Yours sincerely 


 
 


Dave Cull 


Mayor of Dunedin  


 


 


 


 


 








 
 
 


 


18 August 2015 
 
 


 
Hon Michael Woodhouse 


Minister of Police 


Parliament Office 


Private Bag 18888 


Parliament Buildings 


Wellington 6160 


 


m.woodhouse@ministers.govt.nz 
 
 
 


Dear Minister 
 
Dunedin Courthouse 
 


I am writing to you as the Minister of Police to voice our interest in opening a dialogue on the 


matter of the earthquake strengthening of the Category I Historic Dunedin Courthouse. 
 
As you may be aware, there is a strong and growing community interest in the future of this 
building.  There are a number of concerns related to the current approach to seismic upgrade 


and continued use of the building as a courthouse, in addition to the lack of engagement with 


the Council on these matters.  Reflecting this interest, the Council recently passed the 
following resolutions: 
 


"That the Finance Committee: 
 


a) recommend that Council make urgent representations to relevant 
Ministers in respect of the Dunedin Courthouse, a Category 1 listed 
building, seeking an unequivocal commitment to undertake the 


work necessary to ensure its ongoing use for District Court, High 


Court and associated functions; 
 


b) recommend that Council co-ordinate a taskforce of interested 


parties to progress the issue." 
 


The city believes that the Dunedin Courthouse is one of the most important heritage buildings 
in the city.  Its significance extends beyond its architectural quality, reflecting a long and 
distinguished legal and social history.  The building is located amongst a precinct of 


significant heritage buildings, including the Railway Station and Prison and former Police 
Station.  Significant efforts have been undertaken in the past to secure the future for these  


  







buildings and this precinct.  Dunedin is now currently experiencing a renaissance in interest 
and investment in its heritage buildings, with a large growing number of restoration and 


earthquake strengthening projects revitalising heritage buildings throughout the city.  We 


believe it is essential that the Government shows leadership on the earthquake strengthening 
of heritage buildings under its stewardship like the Dunedin Courthouse, and that it retains a 
continued and on-going presence in this important precinct.  As a Dunedin resident, we hope 


that you will advocate on behalf of this important building and precinct. 
 


In addition to the building's heritage significance, the city believes that the purpose-built 
historic Dunedin Courthouse provides the most efficient and convenient location for court 


services in the city.  It has been reported that, where previously the police walked from the 
central police station to the historic Dunedin Courthouse, staff and files are now driven or 


taken by taxi to the temporary courthouse in High Street at additional expense to the tax-
payer.  We do not believe that this is an efficient use resources and that the city's residents 
are best served by the return to the historic Dunedin Courthouse at the earliest opportunity, 


enabled by the strengthening of the building.   
 


I would like to invite you to discuss matters related to the protection and on-going use of this 
important heritage building at your next convenience in or when I may be in Wellington, or in 


Dunedin.  For further information on any of the matters raised in this letter or to organise a 
meeting, please contact my staff member responsible for this issue, Glen Hazelton, on (03) 
474 3375. 


 
 


Yours sincerely 


 
 


Dave Cull 
Mayor of Dunedin  


 


 








 


 


18 August 2015 


 


 


 


Rt Hon John Key 


Prime Minister 


Minister of Tourism 


Parliament Office 


Private Bag 18888  


Parliament Buildings 


Wellington 6160 


 


j.key@ministers.govt.nz 


 


 


 


Dear Prime Minister 


 


Dunedin Courthouse 


 


I am writing to you as the Minister of Tourism to voice our interest in opening a dialogue on 


the matter of the earthquake strengthening of the Category I Historic Dunedin Courthouse. 


 


As you may be aware, there is a strong and growing community interest in the future of this 


building.  There are a number of concerns related to the current approach to seismic upgrade 


and continued use of the building as a courthouse, in addition to the lack of engagement with 


the Council on these matters.  Reflecting this interest, the Council recently passed the 


following resolutions: 


 


"That the Finance Committee: 


 


a) recommend that Council make urgent representations to relevant 
Ministers in respect of the Dunedin Courthouse, a Category 1 listed 
building, seeking an unequivocal commitment to undertake the 
work necessary to ensure its ongoing use for District Court, High 


Court and associated functions; 


 
b) recommend that Council co-ordinate a taskforce of interested 


parties to progress the issue." 
 


The city believes that the Dunedin Courthouse is one of the most important heritage buildings 


in the city.  Its significance extends beyond its architectural quality, reflecting a long and 


distinguished legal and social history.  The building is located amongst a precinct of 


significant heritage buildings, including the Railway Station and Prison and former Police  


  







Station.  Significant efforts have been undertaken in the past to secure the future for these 


buildings and this precinct.  Dunedin's heritage buildings are a key point of difference for the 


city and an important component of our marketing of the city.  The Dunedin Railway Station, 


for example, is often cited as one of the most photographed buildings in New Zealand and is 


certainly one of the key visitor attractions in the city.  To access the Railway Station, most 


tourists pass the impressive historic Dunedin Courthouse building, and the building is 


prominently in the backdrop of many of these photos.   


 


Unfortunately, over the last few years, since the Department pulled back from the building, 


we have struggled to even get the seats outside the building owned by the Department 


maintained and repaired when damaged.  A vacant and declining building does not present 


the best image for the Government or city in this important location.  At the same time, 


considerable sums have and are being spent to upgrade and lease temporary courtroom 


accommodation. 


 


Dunedin is now currently experiencing a renaissance in interest and investment in its heritage 


buildings, with a large growing number of restoration and earthquake strengthening projects 


revitalising heritage buildings throughout the city.  These projects are making the city's 


heritage buildings an even stronger component of its identity and as an attraction for 


tourists.  We believe it is essential that the Government shows leadership on the earthquake 


strengthening of heritage buildings under its stewardship like the Dunedin Courthouse, and 


that it retains a continued and on-going presence in this important precinct, both to support 


community services in the city but also to ensure it presents an attractive and unique 


destination for tourists.   


 


I would like to invite you to discuss matters related to the protection and on-going use of this 


important heritage building at your next convenience in or when I may be in Wellington.  If 


you would like further information on any matters raised in this letter or to organise a time to 


discuss, please feel free to contact my staff member responsible for this area of work, Glen 


Hazelton, on (03) 474 3375. 


 


 


Yours sincerely 


 
 


Dave Cull 


Mayor of Dunedin  
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13 October 2015 


 


 


 


 


Minister Amy Adams 


Minister of Justice 


Minister for Courts 


Private Bag 18041 


Parliament Buildings 


Wellington 6160 


 


kristy.martin@parliament.govt.nz 


a.adams@ministers.govt.nz; amy.adams@parliament.govt.nz 


 


 


 


 


Dear Minister Adams 


 


I write regarding the Dunedin courthouse. 


 


Thank you for providing a copy of your media statement 'Work on Dunedin Court continues' 


dated 16 September 2015. 


 


I note that your stated intention is to return services to the Dunedin courthouse and that you 


have previously said you will make an effort to engage with affected stakeholders as part of 


the decision-making process. 


 


We stand by the view that the projected costs for strengthening the courthouse – now "more 


than $15 million" – are greatly inflated.  I reiterate that we have received advice from 


professional engineers, one of whom has done extensive work on the courthouse building, 


that the current estimates ignore much of the work that has already been done and that the 


analysis done is flawed and would not stand up to peer review.  


 


However, having not had access to the information, assumptions and requirements on which 


the current estimates for strengthening the courthouse were based, it is very difficult for us 


to meaningfully contribute to this process.  


 


We were disappointed to learn that you will not release the details of the draft business case 


for the strengthening project under the Official Information Act.  The accuracy of this draft 


business case is absolutely critical to the decision-making process.  The Dunedin City Council 


and the wider community need assurance that central government decisions affecting our 


residents are being made on accurate information. 


 


We assume the Department of Courts wants to reduce the costs for this project as much as 


possible.  However, the project obviously has implications for other government departments, 


including New Zealand Police, and we have engaged on this issue with the Minister of Police, 


Hon Michael Woodhouse. 
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We therefore suggest that the draft business case be made available to us confidentially 


through Minister Woodhouse's office for our scrutiny.  This would allow us to provide valuable 


feedback on the information, assumptions and requirements on which the draft business case 


is premised.  


 


 


Yours sincerely 


 


 
 


Dave Cull  


Mayor of Dunedin 


 


 


cc  Prime Minister, Rt Hon John Key (john.key@parliament.govt.nz; 


j.key@ministers.govt.nz) 


 


Minister of Police, Hon Michael Woodhouse (michael.woodhouse@parliament.govt.nz; 


m.woodhouse@ministers.govt.nz; blueandgold@parliament.govt.nz) 
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Kind regards,

Grace Ockwell
Governance Support Officer
Civic and Legal
 
Dunedin City Council
50 The Octagon, Dunedin; P O Box 5045, Moray Place, Dunedin 9058, New Zealand
Telephone:  03 477 4000
Email: grace.ockwell@dcc.govt.nz
 

  

P Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail
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